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    NEATISHEAD PARISH COUNCIL


MINUTES A PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

at The New Victory Hall on
Thursday 21st March 2019 at 7.30pm
Present: D Church (chair), C How, P Ryall, D Pickering, R Hanger, C Hummel (clerk). NNDC Cllr McGoun & NNDC Cllr Dixon

5 people present. 

Meeting Commenced at 7.30pm
1. APOLOGIES

None
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr How declared a percuniary interest in item 10.1 as application PF/19/0405 was made by herself.
3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 21st February 2019 were AGREED. Proposed Cllr Fowle, Seconded Cllr How. Cllr Hanger Abstained.
4. PUBLIC SPEAKING

The meeting will be adjourned for up to 15 minutes:

4.1 Cllr Barbara McGoun spoke about the planning application appeal PF/18/0025. It was felt that objections to the application in the first instance were valid and planning application had still been granted by NNDC. The appeal appeared to be on conditions set by the planning department. Cllr McGoun would find out more. The council had time to lodge their views on this case.

Cllr Nigel Dixon introduced himself, he currently covers Hoveton and Ashmanhaugh however the recent ward boundary changes will mean that Neatishead will be covered under Hoveton and Tunstead. Cllr Church extended the parish councils welcome to him.
4.2
A parishioner attended the meeting with a letter explain the blocked rainwater drainage ditch that runs from Common Road and to the lane that runs to Alderfen Broad. The parishioner explained that the ditch has become so overgrown that water overflows onto the lane, this creating a large hole that fills with water. It wa asked if the farmer of the field could be approached to clear the ditch. Cllr Fowle explained that he had spoken to the farmer and it was not his responsibility to clear the ditch in question, the farmer had explained that he had already had all of his ditches cleared by a contractor this year so would be unable to clear it however had generously offered to fill the hole on the lane with rubble so prevent it being filled. The parish council felt that this was a very kind offer of help on this occasion and understood that it would not be seen as the farmers responsibility to continue to do this. The farmer also spoke with Cllr Fowle and said he would look at the ditch in question next year when the contractors returned to clear his ditches. Many thanks would be given by Cllr Fowle on behalf of the parish council to the farmer. The parish council discussed that the road is not adopted by highways so residents would have to look at would claims ownership for the repair and management of this road. It was suggested approaching Norfolk Wildlife Trust as it was noted that they are regular users of the road and perhaps they would be able to help with a more long-term solution.
5. MATTERS ARISING – TO RECEIVE UPDATES
5.1 Clerk gave an update from HAL. Regarding equipment and litter left by contractors after completing works within the village. It was confirmed that the company would be speaking with the members of staff that have been carrying out the work in Neatishead and would ask them to be more considerate concerning the litter and materials left on site once work has been complete. It was confirmed that the barrier left has now been collected.
5.2 The clerk confirmed that remedials following the risk assessments carried out are being dealt with.
5.3 Clerk confirmed that she will be attending Cromer on Thursday 28th March with nomination forms for elections. 
5.4 Clerk gave apologies that she was unable to attend the Broads Authority Parish Forum held on 20th March 2019 this was due to a family emergency.
6. CORRESPONDENCE.

6.1 Email: Planning NNDC; First Draft Local Plan Consultation. The council is producing a new local plan which will guide development in North Norfolk up to 2036. A six-week consultation will take place from 7th May to 19th June 2019. - Noted
6.2 Email: New Victory Hall: New Victory Hall - 10th Anniversary 21 and 22 September 2019. – Although the parish council would not organise something for the event, Cllr Church will try to attend the event to show support. Cllrs How, Fowle and Pickering gave apologies that they had other commitments for this weekend.
7. STAITHE

7.1 The installation of the new bin enclosure will commence on Friday 29th March. It was highlighted that the old base would not be made good and that the parish council would have to sort this. The clerk and Cllr Church attended site with NNDC Richard Crabb to discuss location and disappointment that after nearly a year of chasing for the installation of the enclosures that at no point did NNDC state the base would have to be ‘made good’ by the parish council. And agreement was made on how the bins would be positioned and it would be a small section of ground that would require fixing. The parish council AGREED that if the parish council paid for the materials then NNDC would look at rectifying the broken ground. The clerk will liaise with Richard Crabb
7.2 Clerk to confirmed that plumbing work on the standpipes to meet Anglian Water Requirements has been completed. It was confirmed that Anglian Water have passed the work completed and that it meets their requirements, however the new system that has been ordered to be installed cannot cope with hoses attached to the tap and water escapes from the D/C device. The parish council voiced their upset and anger that Anglian Water have asked for a device to be fitted that is not fit for the purpose and in turn has cost the parish council a considerable amount of money. The clerk is speaking with the plumbing company to see it there is a way that the system can be made more effective and will also satisfy Anglian Water. Cllr Fowle explained that he had visited other staithes in the immediate area and they do not appear to have been ordered to apply a device such as what has had to be installed in Neatishead. The concern that there will be a significant loss in revenue as a result of this. The clerk will continue to work on this to get a satisfactory outcome for all.
8. FOOTPATHS (ongoing)
A letter was sent to the owners of Gooseberry field regarding a footpath. Cllr Fowle has spoken with a representative for the owners and although they wish to help there might be issues regard insurance and feasibility. It was suggested contacting the farmer of the other footpath that was in place before funding was cut and the path was removed.

The clerk gave and update that Cangate Road is now on scheduled to be repaired. A date has not been fixed as yet but normally within 6 to 12 weeks. 

It was noted that the King Street sign is now missing. Clerk will chase Highways as to where the replacement is.
9. FINANCIAL MATTERS.

9.1
Main Account – As at 28th February 2019 
£14,359.63
 

Allotment Rent







             £66.00

Saving Account – As at 28th February 2019 
   £4,540.50


Interest



              
                                                                              £00.21 
9.2
Payments authorised for March 2019:


C Hummel – chq 000111




 

             £220.39

HMRC Tax & NI – chq 000112




               
               £23.80

C Hummel, Decal Signs for Water at staithe and ICO renewal – chq 000113
               £62.61


Anglian Water DD



               £18.00
9.3 
bank accounts and bank statements were confirmed.

9.4
A new cheque (000114) was issued to New Victory Hall as cheque 000103 had not been received. The latter cheque has been cancelled by the clerk.
        10.
PLANNING.
10.1
To consider applications received from NNDC: 

Notice of Appeal: PF/18/0025; Change of use of land from sewage treatment works to private recreational use, including erection of polytunnel, storage shed and siting of Shepherd's Hut Anglian Water Authority Sewage Div Bt 4 and 5, King Street, Neatishead – It was felt that a number of objections raised prior to the application being given consent were valid and any restrictions and conditions that NNDC had given on the permission would have been relevant to the area and their development plan. A few councillors voiced their concerns that the links from the appeal letter did not get them through to why the appellants are appealing. Cllr McGoun would find out why.

PF/19/0405: Single Storey extension to front and rear dwelling, Cangate Stable, Cangate Road, Cangate, Neatishead, NR12 8YH – No Objection
Notification’s received from NNDC: None

10.2        To consider applications received from Broads Authority: 

BA/2019/0062/NONMAT: Install solar panels on the north and south sides of the house, instead pf just the south. Non material amendment to application BA/2018/0137/FUL – No Objection
Notification’s received from Broads Authority: None

10.3 
The clerk has produced a planning help sheet to help parishioners and councillors understand how planning applications work with regard to parish councils. The parish council agreed that the help sheet would be very informative to parishioners and councillors on understanding the parish councils’ responsibilities concerning planning
11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO BE RAISED AT A FUTURE MEETING.

To consider the delivery of the Annual Parish Meeting to be held on Thursday 16th May 2019.

To send a congratulations letter to Neatishead Primary School concerning their recent Ofsted result of Outstanding.

Playground and completion of fencing and new benches installation.

Meeting closed at 8.35pm

The Next Parish Council Meeting 

Will be held in the New Victory Hall, Neatishead on

Thursday April 18th 2019 at 7.30pm
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Mrs Charlotte Hummel – Clerk to Neatishead Parish Council

Fairfield, 20 Station Road, Ormesby St Margaret, Norfolk.  NR29 3NH

Telephone :  01493 718128                                                                                                                    email:  neatishead.parish@gmail.com

